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Thanks for the opportunity to comment on the proposed changes in your FDI surveys. NSF uses BEA's international 
investment data in Science and Engineering Indicators http://www.nsf.gov/statistics/seind08/ published every two years by 
the National Science Board. In addition, NSF is collaborating in two different projects with BEA, BEA/NSF R&D Satellite 
Account and FDI-R&D link. Both of these projects involve FDI data. Thus our comments have two different but related 
perspectives, namely as a data user and as a partner statistical agency. 
  
We appreciate efforts to balance analytical relevance, statistical quality, and budget realities. Nevertheless, we are not 
convinced that eliminating R&D employment would necessarily reduce processing costs or be a neutral change 
regarding data quality for R&D expenditures. R&D employment may serve as within-survey checks on R&D dollars for 
both survey response and subsequent survey editing/processing. In terms of ongoing joint development projects, R&D 
employment is used in both the FDI-R&D link and in auxiliary calculations in the R&D SA. For example, data on type of 
costs for FDI R&D expenditures are not available (type of costs is one approach to study appropriate deflators for 
R&D). One strategy to address this need is to study trends in R&D employment relative to overall R&D 
costs, employment, and employment costs for a given industry. R&D employment has also been used as a variable to 
perform and assess company matches of FDIUS and USDIA companies with the NSF/Census survey of Business R&D.  
  

-------------------------  
John E. Jankowski  
Director, R&D Statistics Program  
Division of Science Resources Statistics  
National Science Foundation  
4201 Wilson Blvd., Room 965.37  
Arlington, Virginia 22230  
Phone:  703-292-7781  
Fax:  703-292-9091  
jjankows@nsf.gov  
****************************************************************  
Statistical reports on U.S. science and engineering  
and employment opportunities at SRS  
are available on the World Wide Web at:  
http://www.nsf.gov/sbe/srs/stats.htm  
****************************************************************  

 
  
 

From: Abaroa, Patricia [mailto:Patricia.Abaroa@bea.gov]  
Sent: Friday, October 24, 2008 3:11 PM 
To: Jankowski, John E. 
Cc: Howenstine, Ned 
Subject: changes to direct investment surveys 
 
John, 
  
Ned Howenstine mentioned that you had not received a letter from us explaining the planned changes to BEA’s surveys 
of multinational companies.  I’ve attached the letter and summary of changes for your review and comment.   
  
You are on our mailing list, so I’m not sure why you didn’t receive it.  I’d like to verify your address to make sure you 




